Town of Milladore

July 1, 2018
The regular monthly meeting of the town board of supervisors was called to order May 6, 2018 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found Hank Nigh absent.
Cindy Joosten, Clerk Wood County Circuit Court addressed the Board. She is seeking re-election and reviewed her experience for us.

The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Leon Kundinger moved to accept the minutes. Russ Haffenbredl was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was reviewed and accepted with a motion by Russ Haffenbredl. Leon Kundinger seconded the motion which carried.

The certified survey map of LeRoy Schwartz was reviewed. Russ Haffenbredl moved that it be approved with the notation that Lot 2 needs an easement through Lot 1. Leon Kundinger seconded the motion which then passed. The Municipal Review Form was completed by Chairman Russ Haffenbredl to be sent by the clerk on Monday.

Blacktopping bids were reviewed from American Asphalt and Wood County. Russ Haffenbredl moved to accept the County’s bid as the following: Maple Road (from CTH F west 1.25 miles, approximately 6600’ X 2” thick) the estimated cost is $81,000.00. Becker Road (from CTH Y to Brookside approximately 4,600’ X 20’) the estimated cost is $56,500.00. Leon Kundinger seconded and the motion passed.

Ron Koziczkowski reviewed with the Board the dust abatement for Blueberry. It will be 12 foot wide for the road with the two miles Yellowstone to S being sprayed lighter. Also discussed was the need for the dust abatement on Smokey Hill and Becker roads. Rangeline was discussed as a road that will be reviewed for upgrading next year.


Ron Koziczkowski presented the bids he received to update the electrical system in the town hall. Russ Haffenbredl moved that Ron move forward on the update, with the spending capped at $2000. There was a second from Leon Kundinger and the motion carried.

There was a motion from Russ Haffenbredl to pay the bills, with a second from Leon Kundinger the motion passed. Milz was directed to send a bill for half of the cost of remove the two trees in front of Maple Grove Cheese factory. The bill will be sent to Allen Greunke.
There was a motion to adjourn from Leon Kundinger, with a second from Russ Haffenbredl the motion passed.
The next meeting is July 1, 2018 at 6:30pm in the town hall.
 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk
